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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday 1st November 2016.       
Present     



      Cllr. D. M. A. Chapman 
  Chairman
                                      Cllr. R. Leithall


  Chairman of Council
      Cllr. M. Benson

  
  Cllr. S. Munn
      Cllr. S. Hanson


  Cllr. M. Page-Bailey
                   
                 Cllr. R. Maycock

                                 
   In Attendance.
   Cllr. D. Pengelly
853. Minutes of the meeting held on the 4th October and taken as read, to deal with matters 
        arising.
Minute 808 – Review of waste bins, these are on order. The Clerk has contacted the headmistress 


asking where she wished the bin to be placed at the school.
854. Financial Statements.
The Clerk had emailed the financial statements to the committee.
Cllr. Hanson proposed acceptance of the statements for October, seconded by Cllr. Munn.
855. Footpath Problems.
1) Cllr. Chapman - reported a small tree down on FP 7, Spring Cottage end.
2) Cllr. Chapman - reported FP 6 is starting to crumble away into the river. The Clerk read the
   

        following email from Peter Guy:
I am aware of this situation and have considered that it may be necessary at some point to move this path inland of its current line. This would require negotiation with the landowner/s of the adjacent fields. Please could you make initial enquiries with the landowner/s to see if they would consider this. this would be best coming as a parish request initially.  It is an important and well used footpath maintaining access at high tide. I would be grateful if you could let me know what any of the landowners feel about this. If you have a positive response I would be happy to take on a project, with an initial meeting to discuss the idea. 
A general guideline policy would be that DCC would take on all costs to move the path and fence the land, if the landowner agrees to the path being moved. 
Cllr. Chapman felt that this would be a drastic move as they would have to fell quite a few trees; surely they could repair it with gabion baskets. Cllr. Musgrave (WDBC) felt there are 2 or 3 places needed looking at on this path; he did not feel a diversion could be done.
3) Cllr. Musgrave – there has been an incident higher up on FP 6 where it comes out onto the road 
leading to the estuary. A 4x4 came hurtling along this road, a lady with a child in a pushchair was just exiting the footpath and was soaked. It needs some kind of traffic calming to stop these vehicles before there is a serious accident.
4) Cllr. Maycock – FP 49 meets 50 on the cross roads sign is broken.
5) Cllr. Hanson – FP 52 sign lying on the ground.
855. Footpath Allocations.
Cllr. Chapman met Neil Harmsworth; he has done his footpaths. Cllr. Benson & Cllr. Maycock have been doing some of Mr. Smith’s for him.
856. Review of work allocated to Jim Jeffries.
The Clerk has sent information to Jim Jeffries with maps and explanatory information on where these problems are, but did say we may have some drains which need clearing.
Cllr. Benson stated the one on The Down by the seat is still badly blocked. Also the Cornwall Street one near number 27 has not been cleared.
The Clerk emailed John Doswell with regards to the drains in Cornwall Street not being cleared.
857. Review of Waste Bins and signage for dog waste.
The Clerk has put signs on nearly all of the bins. Cllr. Hanson complained about dog fouling in the lane to Lockeridge Farm. The Clerk stated that if she has any information as to times this is happening she needs to contact WDBC Locality Officer.
858. Review of drains and leaf clearing.
The Clerk informed committee that the hedge contractor will be cutting hedges on The Down. Cllr. Leithall felt someone should go up to ensure all is satisfactory with the cutter after last year’s problem. Both Cllr. Benson, Cllr. Maycock and Cllr. Leithall will go up at some time in the morning.
859. Snow Wardens Scheme Review.
The Clerk has had an email from John Doswell asking if the list of wardens is the same as last year. Cllr. Maycock stated we have to add Cllr. Page-Bailey.
Cllr. Benson asked about the re-printing of the Footpath Guide and could we not put it on our website as an app, discussions took place. Clerk to contact the printer to see if he has a pdf of the booklet.
860. Correspondence.
1) Devon County Highways – Devon County Council’s term maintenance contract has finished this 
season urban grass cutting, with cuts taking place in April, June, July and September. As per the authorities policy this would have been on visibility areas only which includes junctions and inside of bends. If you feel that this has not happened, or you have any further queries please contact me.
861. Items for next Agenda.
1) Footpath Allocations
2) Footpath Problems
3) Any information regards the F.P. Guide
4) Review of work allocated to Jim Jeffries
5) Review of waste bins 
6) Any snow warden issues
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 8.12pm.
Dated this 29th November 2016.     
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….
